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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 21, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Member and Jim Reynolds and Todd Titus
Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Scott Richardson, Street Superintendent, Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent; Barry Stroup, Fire Chief 
City Council Members Present were:   Eric Schoening, Bob Greene, Doug Adams
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes.  Jim Reynolds 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Jim Reynolds made a motion to approve the claims.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Quotes for demolition of 20 W Harrison St.  Bids were opened as follows:

Brainard Construction $6440

Hanks $10,400

Jim Reynolds made a motion to take the bids under advisement until the October 5, 2017 board meeting.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

Jan Bailey, Home Owner was present.  She said she was working with several contractors to demo the structure.   Mayor Long informed Ms. Bailey that they have quotes to demo the home and questioned if she actually had quotes.  She does not.  Mayor Long informed Ms. Bailey that the Board of Works does not have to demo the structure but if she doesn’t get help to get it down the City will proceed.  
John Stephens pointed out that the Contractor bid received by the City does not include the landfill fee.  It is paid by the City separately.  He also told Ms. Bailey that if someone is interested in refurbishing the home, it is located in a flood plain.  Therefore the house itself would have to be raised two feet above the base flood elevation and if you intend to more than 50 percent of the value of the home back into the home, the structure has to be protected from flood.
Audience member Vernon Mollett questioned the procedure of a lien on the property.  Mayor Long explained that when the City tears down a structure a lien is held by the City against the property.  The lien must be paid off by the property owner before the property owner can sell or otherwise get rid of the property.
The Mayor reminded Ms. Bailey that if the structure is not taken care of by the October 5, Board of Works meeting, the Board will act on the demolition quotes.  
2.  Mike Galley – 1284 Willard Drive – Unsafe structure – continued to the October 5 meeting because proper notice were not sent out by the Building Department.
3.  Fire Chief Barry Stroup requested permission to solicit quotes for the site prep for a practice building and an exterior shell of a building for two stages of building at the Northside Fire Department.  Chief Stroup told the Board that he had been meeting with City Attorney Randi Zimmerman as to whether he would have to advertise for bids or he could simply contact firms inviting them to bid.  The State statute requires any project over $150,000 to be advertised     Mayor Long explained that even though it is in two phases it would be considered one job.  If the project exceeds $150,000 they will have to do a bid process.  

Chief Stroup told the Board that the engineer for the project is Wesley Welch and the project has been approved by the State.  

Mayor Long made a motion to table the request until publication is made.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
1.  Chief Stroup requested permission to do a room burn.  Mayor Long told the Chief that once they locate a property and it is deeded over or transferred to the City to come to the Board.  The Mayor also said the property would require a title search.  The Board removed the request from the agenda until a property is located.
2.  Bids for the Glen and Sivey Sanitary Sewer Extension were opened.  Bids are as follows:

Brainard Excavating $45,540.50

Eads: $37,289.05

Todd Titus made a motion to take the bid under advisement until Bob Gray, Waste Water Superintendent and Keith Bryant United Consulting have a chance to view the bids.

3.  Bids for Miami Street Salamonie Lane Storm Sewer Project

Brainard Excavating $124,497.23.  
Since only one bid was received and due to the urgency of the project, Mayor Long motioned to accept the bid.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

OTHER BUSINESS
None

QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
None
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 

None

ADJOURN 
Mayor Long accepted a motion from Todd Titus to adjourn the meeting.
NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, September 21, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
________________________________________________

Scott Long     


                        Mayor 
________________________________________________

Todd Titus




Member
________________________________________________

Jim Reynolds    



Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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